

Inter group business meeting 6/20/19

Meeting started at 7 pm with the serenity prayer. Joanne read the minutes, Steve P. made a motion to accept, Randy 2nd-motion passed.

Attendance; Randy, Steve, Janet, Elizabeth and Joanne

Reports

Treasurer report; We received donations from ESH, Happy hour group, Language of the heart and women live and let live and we made \$289.68 in literature sales bringing our total to \$718.68. Janet made a motion to accept report, Steve 2nd- motion passed.

Office manager;

- general information 2
- meeting schedules 14
- request for help 2
- request for Alanon help 2
- literature orders 8
- chip orders 4
- donations 5
- out of area visitors 1
- drop ins 25
- other 10
- miscellaneous calls 8

May 11th to June 10th the answering service handled 24 calls. None of these calls resulted in 12 step action, 2 hang up calls and 1 request for NA info

Our bottle drop balance is \$328.45 inter group was the recycling chair at round up, thanks again to Randy R, Hussey and everyone else who helped with recycling, we made about \$150

Our contract with 1&1 web hosting company is canceled. We should not be receiving any more invoices or direct pay any more charges.

Volunteer coordinator; Jen is filling in, but will welcome any help or substitute. Please announce open positions at central office for regular or alternate shifts, in your meetings. We ask that volunteers have at least 6 months sober, are working with a sponsor and actively working the steps. Interested parties please call the central office and leave a message for Jen.

- Lauren has had to give up the every other Friday morning shift for health reasons.
- Mark is a new volunteer and has worked a couple shifts and will be taking Lauren's place
- Ron has returned to his regular Wednesday slot

- Misty has been MIA for a month, so we had to fill Monday afternoons. Sherry has generously offered to come back on a temporary basis until the shift can be filled. We have a new lady, Stephanie who is interested in volunteering. We are hopeful she can fill either full time or every other Monday afternoon
- Janis, George, Sherry and I came in to fill open shifts. Still working to fill out the alternate volunteer list for people who have worked in the past and are willing to fill in when we have temporary openings.

Even with all these changes and life events we keep the doors to Central office open!! We have a great crew and we are responsible.

Events coordinator; We have hamburgers and hotdogs and soda the round up snack shack donated. 4th of July picnic will need to do a cosco run the day before. We will be at riverside park trevillion. Some concerns are a liability issue with the water park. We will use Dave's BBQ like last year, we will have crystal's canopy. Winslow will do the grilling and will have his crew. Volunteers should get there at 9am. We are still looking for long folding tables and need people to bring their own chairs. Need Kristi to send out message to committee about what time to be there and we also would like Kristi to type up a current phone list.

Webmaster; No report, not present

Newsletter; Winslow reports all is well

District liaison; Steve P. district 7 will cover the cost of the recovery fair and will also share some of the costs of the 4th of July picnic. Klamath Falls assembly went well, 1 motion carried over. As DCM he carries the group thinking of district. Pacific Northwest conference is this weekend in Portland. Steve will borrow tables from his work for 4th of July picnic.

Literature report; No report, not present

Meeting check ins

Sunday RR; doing well

Looking forward; doing well

ESH; doing fine, new time from 8-9pm

Turning point; doing well

Old business

PI and district 7 have agreed to cover the cost for the josephine county recovery fair this fall. The cost for the booth is \$30 and Crystal H is loaning us a canopy. The event is scheduled for September 24th at Parkway Christian from 1-6pm. We give away pamphlets and will be looking for volunteers to sit at the booth as the time gets closer.

New business

Area 58 is again challenging all members to donate \$8.06 per member to cover annual expenses that total \$14.5 million. Pass the can in your meetings for the month of June and July. See area 58 website for more information and flyers.

Janet feels we need to get very proactive about finding a volunteer coordinator and literature person, Jen is spread to thin. Can we do a flyer? Randy suggests we make an announcement at the picnic. Janet will tell everyone what central office does and ask for volunteers.

Steve made a motion to close at 730pm Elizabeth 2nd passed